
Hey Julie, 
 
I have been talking with Shannon from pickleball, and she said they are ready to move on 
their project it is an additional $2,500 for them to put the pad into the restrooms . 
 
They are paying $15,000.00. I support this project. 
 
Mike DuFrane 
Utilities Superintendent 
City of Vergas 
 


